
TOWN OF JONESBOROUGH 
Town Hall Board Room 

123 Boone Street 
Jonesborough, TN  37659 

 

MEETING NOTICES 
 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2024 
 

7:00 PM 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS REGARDING AGENDA ITEMS 
 

Members of the public wishing to speak concerning any item on the agenda during the 
Public Comment period must sign up by calling the Town Administrative Office at 423-
753-1030 with their name, address, and subject about which they wish to speak no later 
than 2 hours before the meeting if the meeting occurs during normal business hours or 
by 4:45 p.m. the day of the meeting if the meeting occurs after hours. Otherwise, such 
member of the public must sign in at the location of the meeting, prior to the beginning 
of the meeting, by seeing the Town Recorder at meetings of the Board of Mayor and 
Aldermen, or the secretary or staff of any board, commission or committee constituting 
any other governing body under this resolution.  
 

Each individual shall be given three (3) minutes to address the Board regarding Agenda 
items.  Comments shall be limited to items on the meeting’s Agenda 

 

REGULAR MEETING 
 
 

1. Call to Order  

2. Opening Prayer 

3. Pledge to the Flag 

4. Roll Call 
 

CONSENT AGENDA 
 
 

1. Approval of Minutes 

2. Approval of Bills 

3. Town Administrator Report 

4. Operations Manager Report 

5. Committee Reports 

6. Supervisor Reports 

7. Mission Statement – Senior Center MyRide Program 

8. Little League Concession Agreement for the 2024 Season 



9. Declaration of Town Equipment as Surplus 

10.  Special Event Application Requests: 
a. Mill Spring Makers Faire 
b. Jonesborough Locally Grown – 2024 Farmers Market & 3rd Thursday Burger Nights 
c. Girls on the Run 5-K 
d. 2024 Music-On-The-Square Season 
e. 2024 Brews & Tunes 
f. 2024 Memorial Day and Veterans Day Events 

 

11. Outdoor Use Area Permit Renewal Application Requests  

 

AGENDA 
 
 

1. Financial Report 
 
2. Communications from the Mayor 
 a. Committee Appointments 
 b. Proclamation for National FFA Week 
 c. Employee of the Month 
 
3. Citizen Comments 
 
4. Aldermen Communications 
 
5. Town Attorney Comments 

 
6. OLD BUSINESS 
 

A. Discussion and possible action of the Boone Street/East Main Street Intersection 
Work; 

 
7. NEW BUSINESS 

 
A. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of an Addendum to the Town 

of Jonesborough’s Personnel Policy in regard to Emergency Leave; 
 

B. Discussion and possible action concerning approval of an Audit Contract with 
Blackburn, Childers & Steagall for Fiscal Year 2023-2024; 

 
C. Adjournment. 

































MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To:  Glenn Rosenoff, Town Administrator 

From:  Craig Ford, Operations Manager 

Ref:  January 2024 Monthly Report 

Date:  February 07, 2024 

 

 

We continued to push forward with projects for the month of January.  The sidewalk contractor is 

finishing up that project.  The contractor has the concrete pours completed on Oak Grove.  The 

Street Department began backfilling the sidewalks on West Main Street and will continue up Oak 

Grove as weather permits. 

We had a snow event in January.  The Street Department did an outstanding job with snow removal, 

especially with the equipment they had to work with.  The Police Department also worked several 

accidents during this time period and the Water Distribution staff was once again chasing a leak in 

the system.  The good news is, we were able to stay ahead of the leaks and keep all customers in 

water. 

We were able to get the Washington County Highway Department to do some striping for us with 

a break in the winter weather.  The Highway Department re-striped Persimmon Ridge Road, Rocky 

Hollow Road, Skyline Drive, Headtown Road, and they also striped the double yellow lines on the 

New Boones Creek Road. 

The Street Department will get the “no passing” signs installed and we are then ready to change 

the speed limit signs to 30 miles-per-hour. 

I met with members of the First Baptist Church regarding the proposed street changes on East 

Main Street near the Boone Street intersection.  The meeting went very well, with no real objection 

to the changes. 

I also had a meeting with staff from Brightridge regarding our downtown street lights.  Marcey 

Hawley and Zac Jenkins also joined us in that meeting.  There are a couple of issues with our 

current lighting situation downtown. 

The first issue is the fixture.  The street lights approved for downtown is the Philadelphia 1000 

Copper.  These are special order lights.  The problem is, they can no longer get the sodium vapor 

bulbs.  They can only get these fixtures with the LED bulbs; therefore, the light is going to be 

whiter, instead of the amber glow.  This is a problem. 



The second issue is the fixture is harder to obtain.  Brightridge has been replacing these lights with 

the Traditionaire black fixture.  These look very much out of place and certainly do not match the 

current fixture downtown. 

Currently, there are 12 fixtures downtown that have been replaced with the Traditionaire.  

Brightridge now has 20 of the Philadelphia 1000 copper fixtures in stock. 

There is one of the Traditionaire fixtures on Boone Street in front of the Quilt Shop.  I have 

requested Brightridge replace this fixture with the correct fixture, complete with the new LED 

light, and allow the Town the opportunity to view it.  They have agreed, but I do not have a date 

when that is to happen. 

Brightridge is also attempting, through information provided by Ms. Hawley, to find a bulb that 

has the amber glow to it and is not so white. 

I would recommend we see what this new LED bulb looks like.  At this point, it may be time to 

look at changing our lighting downtown.  Most historic districts are facing the same problem.  

Many have expressed replacing the pole downtown anyway as it is not very attractive. 

Again, Brightridge has expressed a willingness to be partner with the town on our downtown 

lighting, but as everything is moving toward LED bulbs, the sodium vapor bulbs for outdoor 

lighting are quickly going extinct. 

I have continued to work with Parks and Recreation on projects.  We have finally received the 

materials needed to replace the Barkley Creek bridge.  The Street Department has set the steel 

beams.  Hopefully we can get this important part of our walking trail system opened soon. 

The Recreation Department has most of the medians trimmed back.  I have instructed the Street 

Department to assist the Recreation staff in trimming back the trees in the medians.  This work 

should be completed within the week. 

All of the signage has been up, after notifying residents and the Presbyterian Church, changing 

First Avenue to one way.  In speaking with the Police Department, we have not experienced any 

major problems with the change in this section of street. 

I have also worked with Matt Townsend on the mowing bids for the 2024 mowing season.  We 

should get these out within the week and have them ready to be presented to the March meeting 

of the BMA. 

I have also worked on updating the employee benefits section of the Town’s personnel policy with 

a new section on inclement weather.  I have also worked on updating position descriptions and a 

surplus property list. 
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